Public Comments to Bradford County Commission, Kate Ellison, Nov. 4, 2019
I came to the hearing two weeks ago, when you approved the new Chemours permit application. I stood for a bit behind a thick wall of big tall men at the entrance, and a small crowd by the other door, which was locked. I could not hear or see any of what went on. This decision is important to me, and it came up quickly, on top of previous commitments I had. So I got there late.

The permit was number 10 on the agenda. But people said Chemours was being heard already.  I think you knew to expect a crowd. What unfolded looked planned and deliberate, because you could have moved the hearing to a more suitable space. Surely it was not your intention, even though it looked that way, to prevent speakers from getting in, or hearing their names called, because mine employees were asked, and perhaps paid overtime, to take up space at the hearing.

Moving the venue would have delayed the hearing a bit. Would that have been terrible? And it wasn't properly noticed. What's the rush? This just doesn't look right.

The point I would have made, if I'd had a chance, is that you really would be wise to put some conditions on this permit as you inevitably grant it. Chemours has a well-documented track record of NOT doing the environmental clean-up they are required to. What makes you think this new wetlands expansion will be different? Don't our LDR's say something VERY specific about mining wetlands? 

You could make the new permit contingent on fulfilling the DEP requirements that Chemours is currently violating.  And you could require them to post a security bond, so you won't be left cleaning up their mess with public funds. 

Guess what? Requiring them to do the clean-up and maintenance of their site could be a job creator. The earth berms are overgrown, the ponds are choked and leaking, the remediation work is not done. You could require them to hire local workers to do this work, providing jobs to our community. 

You could also require they get a handle on the flooding of Alligator Creek. We will get more big storms. Planning to withstand just a 25-year storm is irresponsible.  Good public policy, and good business policy, would plan for bigger storms. 

It is just a mystery to me why you won't protect our water, and promote our county's interests. There is low-hanging fruit in front of you, but you won't pick it. Why?
